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Christ Church (C of E) Primary School

Upton Rd, Moreton, Wirral, CH46 0PB

Headteacher: Mrs A Donelan                                                      

Tel  :- 0151 677 5152
schooloffice@christchurch-moreton.wirral.sch.uk
www.christchurch-moreton.wirral.sch.uk

Friday 22nd January 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope you are all keeping well and managing to cope with the challenges of lockdown. I am writing to provide you with a few updates before next week:

Primary School Staff Testing for COVID19
The Government have now provided staff COVID testing for primary schools and we will begin testing every three or four days from next week onwards. We have been advised that there is likely to be a number of staff in schools who may be asymptomatic and therefore test positive. If this is the case, we would need to isolate the staff member and those they have been in close contact with following government guidance. In doing so, we will reduce the transmission rates within the community and assist with lowering the rate of infection.

We have had several families with positive cases over the past few weeks and I am very grateful that everyone has followed the advice so carefully, isolated and let us know. We have separate teams of staff set up in school so we will do all we can to keep on site bubbles and home learning continuing as it has, but I wanted to make you aware in advance. Should we need to advise your child to isolate we will contact you by telephone and also send an email letter with the specified dates.

Progress Feedback
In the final week of this half term (w/c 8th February) we will send out some feedback sheets for you to see how your child has been getting on with their learning in school or at home. Your child’s class teacher will then make the Friday phonecall to discuss this with you. We will also send out parent questionnaires during this week so we can gather your responses about our provision and seek any views on how we can develop together.
Half Term and Reopening to All Pupils
At the moment we have not had confirmation of when school will reopen to all pupils. We have been assured we will receive two week notice of this, but obviously as the infection rates across the country remain so high, this decision has not yet been communicated to us. We will be contacting families next week to see if there is the need for a half term holiday club. If needed, this would be childcare charged at a daily rate to support those families who need to continue their work during the holidays.
11+ Examinations for Current Y5 Pupils
I will be offering families of pupils in year 5 an opportunity to book a phone call appointment with me to discuss 11+ during the first week of next half term (w/c 22nd February). If you are interested in your child sitting the grammar school examination and would like to discuss this, please would you contact the school office by email as soon as possible and we will arrange a convenient time for me to call.

As always, thank-you so much for your continued support and kind messages; it really does mean a great deal to our team that you and your children care so much for them.

I hope you have a restful weekend and keep safe,
Amanda Donelan

Headteacher
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